
MINUTES OF THE 

     SALTASH AREA ROAD SAFETY  
 

 

 

 

DATE 13.01.2020 

Present -: Derek Holley –Cornwall SARS Chair 

Martin Worth  - Landulph Parish council vice Chair 

Steve Barnes - St Germans PC 

Pauline Chilton – St Germans PC 

Graham  MacKeen –St Germans PC 

John Robinson- Botus Fleming PC 

David Landers –Safe A38 

Sarah Martin- STC 

Steve Miller –STC 

Rosemary Savery – Landrake and ST Erney 

Mary Wells - PTSO 

Jane Hoad – Saltash Resident  

Roger Grace  - Member of Public 

Julia Peggs – STC / minute taker  

Apologies 

Sam Tamlin , Sheila Lennox-Boyd, Hilary Frank, David Yates, Catherine Thompson, Jesse Foot,  

Jerry Stevenson  

Previous meeting  

It was agreed that the minutes of the last meeting 14.10.2018  were an accurate record   

No health and safety issues 

 



Due to absence of Catherine Thompson The update for St Mellion Cycling Route to be delayed until 

the next meeting  

No one in attendance from Speed watch  

 

Gilston Road 

Stage 1 Suggestion is to make two lanes at the end of the road .the land is owned by CCC and 

funding for this project cannot be released until March 2020there are services under the proposed 

area to widen – email from James Hatton. 

Stage 2 Testing the solution for one way around Lidl Supermarket . 

Suggestions of- Yellow hatchings across from Quore and Lidl – one way around Quore 

DH, JP,and community PCO to meet to meet with managers on both sites. 

Burraton Road crossing issue DH to follow up  

North Road  

Being used as a rat run from the tunnel, hence queuing on North road at commuter times / Speed 

watch Camera to used along there. Mary PTSO will monitor the road. 

Broad moor/ Trelliden  

Ground work is due to begin late spring to install round about etc  

Car Parks 

CCC is to look at car parking charges 31st January 2020 

Exit barriers are not planned for car parks in Saltash, Polbathic or Tideford 

It was suggested that unauthorized recycling bins to be removed to give more car park spaces DH to 

write with formal request for more information. 

Request. 

All car parks need resurfacing DH 

Landulph 

Hedges cut by them have made a big difference to vision on the roads. Discussion ref mud on roads 

 

 

 



A38 update 

Safe A38 Group – David Landers 

At the last meeting in November Highways England did not turn up. Looking at the long term aim to 

dual A38 from Saltash to Bodmin.  

Both the Transport Minister and the Prime Minister are aware of the issues. 

DH thanked the committee for all they do  

Landrake A38 being left to the Parish Council to sort  

Tideford  

No updates 

Polbathic 

Cormac have commented that they know the Speed Vizor has not been working from the start? 

Parish council to chase Paul Allen  

Hatt 

School transport 

CCC are reviewing school transport arrangements 

Botus Flemming  

Between Hatt and Pillaton the plans for 12 houses has been rejected by the Parish Council due to 

access into Pollards lane, road safety issue and access. 

Saltash Cycle scheme 

! Million pound scheme from the Bridge to Carkeel. Comments made about Victoria road, Callington 

Road, Plougastal Drive roundabout. Traffic lights have been an issue. 

Catherine Thompson to give update on Saltash to Callington at the next meeting  

Tamar Bridge  

Works are taking longer due to welding problems of the existing bolts, and trouble removing them. 

Due to be resolved April /May  

The main cantilever works have not begun yet. 

Tolls are soon to be able to use contactless 

 



 

 

A.O.B 

Landulph – given go ahead with 20 MPH for all of Cargreen village 

PTSO Mary Wells- Ashton Way junction off New Road Small car parked continuously, Mary to follow 

up. Possible double yellow lines DH will review with residents. 

 City bus now has the contract for the whole of Cornwall / there will be buses going to Derriford 

Hospital. 

St Germans are proposing 20 MPH speed limit. 

Double parking on many roads in Saltash, Deer Park, Higher Port view ,especially 

Pensilva would like portable Speed Vizor let DH or CT know 

Carkeel roundabout meeting, ask CT for further updates 

People who park on pavements leaflets, Mary Wells to access and distribute to members. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Please could all parish meeting dates be forwarded to DH ASAP  

 

Next Meeting TBC 

 

Note -Since these notes were last taken we have all been in lockdown /Isolation due to this terrible 

pandemic, Corona Virus. 

Derek sends his very best wishes, and hopes that you are all well, and staying safe!  

Until we are able to meet again  

Warmest Regards  

Julia Peggs  ( Secretary ) 

 

 

 


